                           Collective Action – update – March 25
Hi All – now that the GPCE have agreed to a revised GMS contract for 25/26 and following the circulated changes by the ICB to the IOS fees, sent round last week, we need to consider our position on Collective Action (CA) with regard to our 3 priority areas:
1. Basket of Services – the content of the basket has been disaggregated and individual IOS fees for the activities in the basket have been offered by the ICB. 
Are these fees for this work adequate and if so are Dudley GPs happy to accept the ICB offer? If so then no further CA is required on this item.

2. Share Care agreements – no progress with this area.
 The LMC would support practices in refusing further Shared Care referrals or any new Shared Care agreements until adequate funding and improved engagement is available, as part of CA.  

3. Local Commissioned Services – all the LCSs are being reviewed and alternative IOS fees are being offered by the ICB, circulated last week. 
The LMC would support practices withdrawing from any IOS (after an adequate notice period) if practices felt that the new payments do not cover their costs, as part of CA. 

A & G - The NHSE offer of £20 per episode is being considered by GPCE and we will update colleagues on this when further information from the GPCE is available. Any extra workload caused by the increased activity needs to be recognised and funded.

Referral forms – other than 2WW referrals the LMC would support GPs in referring patients using the method of their choosing and they should not be required to use secondary providers generated forms – this is not a GMS contract requirement. Dan King is looking into rationalising the large number of current referral forms (over 200 on EMIS)

We have made it clear at all stages to the ICB that practices wish to provide these services within a community setting but are unable to continue to deliver services that are not adequately funding. We will conduct a poll on Dudley LMC WhatsApp group to gauge local GP feelings on further Collective Action.

We hope this guidance helps with discussion in your practices. If you need further discussion, please contact the LMC at: dudleylocalmedicalcommittee@btinternet.com
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